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October 21, 2024

VIA E-MAIL: water-enforcement@adeg.state.ar.us

Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment
Division of Environmental Quality

5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

RE: City of Malvern, Arkansas
NPDES Permit No. AR0034126, AFIN 30-00040
CAO LIS 24-045
Monthly Progress Report 06

Dear Sir or Madam:

The final SSES report, SECAP report, CIP, and SSO progress report were submitted to your office via email
on October 9, 2024.

One (1) sanitary sewer overflow (SSO) was observed during the month of September 2024 but it did not
occur at manhole #154 or #155 near Laurel and Davis.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out anytime at 501.664.1552.

Sincerely,
Crist Engineers, Inc.

Waon Clt

Mason Allen, P.E.

Cc: Honorable Brenda Weldon, Mayor, City of Malvern
Carl Wheatley, Superintendent, Malvern Water Works
Leslie Allen-Daniel, DEQ
Richard Healey, DEQ
Alan Anderson, DEQ



